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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a Special
Meeting and Board of Revision on Thursday, November 27, 1997
at 8:30 a.m. in the Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council Members present were: Ralph Groening, Stan Siemens,
Louis Palud, Kerry Eidse, Arthur Dueck, Art Friesen.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:
#291/97. Whereas the Disaster Financial Assistance has a policy
of advancing only up to 75% of a municipal disaster claim;
And Whereas this policy is acceptable when claims are less
than $500,000.00;
And Wwhereas the Rural Municipality of Morris has expended
amounts in excess of $8,000,000.00 to date resulting from the
1997 Red River flooding;
And Whereas the Municipality does not have the funds to pay
all invoices being submitted;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Rural Municipality of Morris
respectfully request the Minister of Government Services advance
the total sum of monies (less the Municipality's capped portion)
expended for flood costs on a monthly basis until a final claim
can be completed with Disaster Financial Assistance;
And Be It Further Resolved that the Municipality will refund
any overpayments back to the Province of Manitoba in the event
there are any ineligible costs.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Louis Palud:

#292/97. Resolved that we purchase dinner theatre tickets
for ocur employees and spouses for the December 5, 1997 event
at the Big "M" Entertainment Centre.

At 10:00 a.m. the Board of Revision was started.

Moved by Art Friesen, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#293/97. Resolved that the Council of the R. M. of Morris
now become the Board of Revision for the 1998 assessment
appeals.

Carried.

Prior to the start of the Board of Revision, Mr. Herm Hiebert
and Mr. Harry Klassen of the Municipal Assessment Branch were
sworn in.

Also, Mr. Chuck Brandt, Mr. Norm Le Neal and Mr. Lloyd Friesen
were also sworn in or affirmed prior to their making a
presentation to the Board on behalf of their appeal.
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the concrete $10,000.00. His purchase and setup costs were
lower than the $68,800.00 that the tank is assessed for.
The Assessor stated that there is a general standard rate
applied throughout the Province. The tank at Kane is rated
for $2.23/gal. and a tank in Rhineland is $2.35/gal. and Mr.
Brandt's tank is at $2.65/gal.

The Assessor recommended that the following changes be made

to this assessment: Lot 2-1-34241 $600.00
Lot 3-1-34241 1,400.00
Block 2-34241 5,500.00
Block 3-34241 6,600.00

Mr. Le Neal felt these proposed changes were still too high.

assessment amount. A room had been missed on a previous
inspection and Mr. Friesen expressed his concern of this error.,
He also mentioned that his property is in the flood area and
should have a lower assessment because of this.

Mr. Klassen stated that upon his inspection of the house in
February, he noticed that one room was missing and provided
the Municipality with an added assessment notice for this room.
In comparison properties, Mr. Friesen's house is $151,300.

and Mr. Nasse's house (slightly smaller) is $139,000. and

Mrs. C. Waldner's house is $157,200.

For Appeal No. 1, Randall Schroeder, NE 5-5-1W, the assessor
recommended a change in the added assessment from $16,400.

For Appeal No. 2, Lloyd Friesen, Lot 2-29680 as previously
hearqd,

from school taxes.

For Appeal No. 4, Denis Vermette, RL 305, no change as the
house has already been removed from the property assessment.
The appeals for RIL 303, 307, NE 27-4-1E were ineligible.

For Appeal No. 5, Ed Loewen, Nw 31-5-1E, a recommended change
reduction of $2,900. due to the basement finish.

For Appeal No. 6, D. Pokornik, Nw 29-5-1E, recommendation for
the removal of the building assessment.

For Appeal No. 7, 3015742 Man. Ltd., presentation already heard.

For Appeal No. 8, Municipal Assessment, NW 15-4-1E, recommended
that class 12 buildings be reduced to $82,000. and class 30
buildings be reduced to $30,500.

Appeal No 9, Byron Edel, same as no. 8.

Appeal No. 10, Municipal Assessment, Lot 1-34449, recommended
land increase to $7,100. for class 11 and for class 30 a total
change to $17,300.

For Lot 2-34449, a reduction to $39,100.
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Appeal No. 11, Garry Wilson, Lot 2-18108, reduction of $3,900.
due to the basement and plumbing.

Appeal No. 12, Harold Klassen, Lot 5-1-16469, no change.

Appeal No. 13, Bernhard Thiessen, Lot 6-2-11498, removal of
the building assessments.

Appeal No. 14, Edward Groening, NE 23-5-2W, no change.

Appeal No. 15, Sun Valley Hog Farms, NE 2-6-1E, change added
assessment from $525,000. to $324,300. This change is already
in 1998 assessment, no change for 1998,

Appeal No. 16, Ed Friesen, Sw 32-5-1E, reduce class 12 building
assessment to $55,300.

Appeal No. 17, E4 Friesen, Sw 32-5-1E, no change.
Appeal No. 18, Charles Brandt, NW 6-6-1E, presentation heard.

Appeal No. 19, Municipal Assessment, SW 6-4-1E, reduce class
10 assessment to $60,900. and class 30 assessment to $95,900.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Art Friesen:
#294/97. whereas the Board of Revision has now made a number
of changes to the 1998 assessment roll which are recorded on
the Municipal form indicating these changes;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Board of Revision does now
adopt these changes in their entirety as has been decided by
the Board.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:
#295/97. Resolved that the Board of Revision be now adjourned
and resumes as the Council of the R. M. of Morris.

Carried.

Moved by Art Friesen, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#297/97. Resolved that the following added taxes be adjusted
as follows:

Roll 196400 - Sun Valley Farms - reduce 1997 added assessment
to $324,300.
Carried,

Mr. Herm Hiebert of the Municipal Assessment Branch then
reviewed with Council the impacts of the reassessment for 1998.

Councillor Stan Siemens:
That the meeting be now adjourned at 12:43 p.m.
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